

Dear Parent/Carer

## Results Day - Thursday 24th August 2023

I want to take this opportunity to make you aware of the arrangements for GCSE results day on Thursday 24th August.

Students can attend the Academy to collect their results between 10:00-12:00. Please do not arrive much before these times as staff will not be ready to distribute the results earlier.

Over the summer, the school is having some re-development works on the front reception entrance. Therefore, on results day students will need to enter and exit via the theatre side doors (these are the fire escape doors next to the car park), where they will be greeted by senior staff. Students will proceed to the theatre to collect their results and then exit via the external theatre door. We are happy to accommodate parents/carers with each student.

GCSE results will need to be signed for; any results not collected will be posted home the same day. If the student is not there in person and the results are to be collected by another family member, then written permission from the student must be seen.

There will be an exit survey to complete to confirm intended destination for college, apprenticeship etc. It is very important that we collect this information to allow us to support students in their transition to post-16 education and/or training.

Students will have the opportunity on the day to request further support with a member of staff as needed, if they feel this would be beneficial to discuss their results and future options.

Please note that both Mr Bond (Executive Principal) and Dr Riding (Head of School) have their own children's GCSE results on the same day and therefore will not physically be onsite. They will both however be wishing our students all the best as they receive their results and will be in close contact with staff onsite for updates.

We are looking forward to celebrating our students success and mark our farewell to the class of 2023.

Yours faithfully

David Spratt

**Assistant Principal** 

Principal - Benjamin Bond

Oasis Academy Lord's Hill

Romsey Road, Southampton, SO16 8FA

Tel: 023 8039 3660 Email: info@oasislordshill.org www.oasisacademylordshill.org

Oasis Academy Lord's Hill is sponsored by Oasis Community Learning www.oasiscommunitylearning.org - part of Oasis UK.





sodex

**QUALITY OF LIFE SERVICES** 



